Pre Season Preparation

With the golf season right around the corner, it’s that time of year to drag out the old clubs and assess their condition.  You can either clean them up for another season, or look into upgrading for the newest technology.  In tuning up old clubs, you can clean the face and grooves with a bristle brush and warm soapy water.  You should look into replacing old grips every spring as they can dry out just sitting in the closet over the winter.  New grips give your old clubs that new club feel, and will tune them up for a proper start to the new season.

If you are thinking about new clubs, consider the following.   When determining the 14 clubs (maximum allowed) you want your set to be comprised of, consider your ball flight tendencies, your strengths and weaknesses in terms of irons verses woods. 

The newest trend that should be considered by all golfers is the use of one or more utility clubs, or hybrids.  The hybrids (a cross between an iron and a wood) have been around for several years, but have made great strides in their recent technology.  Hybrids are particularly useful in replacing the long irons, such as the 1,2,3,4, and even the 5 iron.  They are easier to hit because they get the ball up quickly so it flies higher, carries farther and lands softer than the old traditional long irons.

If you tend to hit the ball longer, you may choose to eliminate some woods and add a hybrid or two as well as utilizing more wedges. I for instance comprise my set of a putter, driver, 4 wood, 3 hybrid, 4 iron - pitching wedge, and 3 sand wedges. Having more wedges ensures me that when I get within 135 yards of the hole (this is where the majority of my strokes occur) that I am well prepared for all situations.  Make sure you set your bag up according to your needs not the norm.

The obvious trend in golf equipment has been moving towards custom club fitting. If you are considering the purchase of new equipment, make sure you take the time to get properly fitted, as there are many affordable custom options available. Most golf shops with PGA Professionals now carry fitting systems to accommodate all skill levels and sizes of individuals.

Fitting golf clubs is not a process, which can be done at a glance.  The first option to look at is the size and design of the club head.  You should choose this according to your tendencies, ability and overall goals with the game.  Next is the overall length of the golf club, the weight and overall flexibility and kick point of the shaft, the lie angle of the club head and the size and type of grip that you want.

If you keep these things in mind when you are getting ready for the upcoming golf season, you will be one up before you get to the first tee.
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